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CHURCH/ EVANGELIST

Pastor Manuel and Tina are returning from the city of Torreon Coahuila. While there they halt vacation
bible school and worked with the pastor and the church. We have a mission there, one in Durango, one
in Zacatecas, and one in Guadalajara. It is Manuals hope that he can have at least two more VBS in that
part of Mexico, as well as the one here in Acuna. | do not have all the information however I will pass it
on to you next month.

Evangelism is a biblical precept. Scripture teaches us line upon line precept upon precept. That means,
through evangelism, line upon line is preaching and teaching the word of God. In other words, the
church can’t just sit, it must go forward.

We are experiencing tremendous heat. We have already had 104-degree days heat index. We are told
that June was the hottest month on record in history. The Mexican Government has issued heat
warnings, and has said if you don’t need to go outside don’t. To little ones and to the elderly itis a
serious matter. Because of this our attendance on our missions is down.

CHILDREN’S HOME

Lighthouse children’s home is doing good. All the children passed and will be going to the next grade
respectfully. We are having the same problem with the heat and it is up to 90 to 100 degrees inside the
houses. There is no air conditioning, and our fans just blow hot air. However, it is much better than not
having a fan at all. Sometimes they wet small towels and put it over their head. We have portable hard
rubber bath tubs that we use after the sun goes down and the kids can swim. Please pray for our
ministry and our people involved.

Thank you for your prayerful and financial support and confidence in our ministry.
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